Iron Horse HOA


2017 Minutes of the Iron Horse Home Owners Association


The annual meeting of the Iron Horse HOA was held on Sunday October 1, 2017 at 4:00 PM in the St. Ambrose Fellowship Hall. Twenty-two members were present.

President Clint Reichenau called the meeting to order. Maggie Pepper read the minutes from the 2016 meeting. Clint Reichenau approved the minutes as read.

There was no old business to address and it was agreed upon to move to new business. 

Clint explained the meeting was delayed from the typical month of March to October because of the process of the county taking over the Iron Horse roads. This process took longer than expected but was finalized. It was agreed to keep the meeting in October.

Three positions were up for election including: Vice-President, Secretary, and Member. Brandon Willis agreed to run for Member and was elected. Brett Schniers agreed to run as Vice-President and was elected. Jana Duncan agreed to run as Secretary and was elected.

The floor was opened to any other new business. Dr Jason Felger thanked the board for their service to the HOA. Clint Reichenau and Brett Schniers explained the road agreement that was entered into with Tom Green County. 

Clint explained the camera system was completed at both entrances and both cameras were fully operational. 

It is discussed that since the gates are no longer allowed, the HOA should sell the gate openers installed by the developers. The board agreed to do this and put the openers out for bids. 

Clint explained the rules of voting procedures included in the covenants and restrictions. He explained a majority of all lots in Iron Horse was needed to change any restriction. However the Architecture Control Committee could clarify restrictions. 

Brett explained the board has appointed a committed to help with enforcement of the restrictions. John Howarth, Jan Chitsey, and Carla Lands agreed to serve on this committee. The duties and actions of this committee were explained. 

Maggie gave a collected dues report and a financial report for the HOA. The account balance was $16,860 as of September 28, 2017. 

Jeremy Harrison asked that the board consider providing a roll away dumpster for a week or two in the spring in order for members to dump larger items into. The board agreed to do this. 

Maggie asked that everyone please give her notice upon sale of a house or lot in Iron Horse for her to more accurately keep records.  No other new business was brought forth.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:52 PM
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